


Note from Frank A. Ellis W3UHF 
 
The attached document is a Service Note for the IC-751 DC-DC converter, it's a 
modification to prevent noise "especially on 80 meters". While the IC-2KL 
DC-DC converter is not exactly the same, the general type of corrective 
measures should apply to it as well, as long as the mechanism of RFI is the 
same between the two DC-DC converter designs. 
 
This fix is basically a terminated lowpass network that will absorb the  
higher-frequency components of the switching noise via the resistor.  
That would imply that the RFI mechanism is simply harmonic in nature,  
due to the switching waveform of the DC-DC converter. 
 
Frank A. Ellis W3UHF   January 4, 2003 
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